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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3031-With a troubled look on his face, 
Wollongong said, “I really don’t know.” 

James took out the elixir given by Emperor Jabari, handed it to him, and said, “I know 
you were injured at Mount Baidi, and that the injuries were severe. If you don’t treat 
them, you might die. 

“This is a healing elixir. It can heal your injuries.” 

Wollongong accepted it curiously. He opened the bottle. There was a golden pill the 
size of a grape. Some mystical inscriptions were depicted on it. The inscriptions were 
flowing around. It was enigmatic. 

Jules was a Divine Rank alchemist. At first glance, he recognized the worth of this elixir. 

“An E-Emperor Rank Elixir.” 

He could not help but take a deep breath. 

‘As expected of Mr. Caden, he pulled out an Emperor Rank elixir so readily.’ 

Wollongong sensed the mystical power of the elixir in his hand as well. This elixir 
definitely could heal his injuries. Regardless, he could not tell anyone about Mount 
Baidi’s secret. 

He gave back the elixir. 

“Sir, I’m not injured. Besides, I really don’t know anything about Mount Baidi.” 

James glanced at him and said nonchalantly, “Is there a secret on Mount Baidi that’s 
worthy of your discretion? In any case, I’m going to Mount Baidi just to look for a herb. 
I’m not interested in whatever secrets this Mount Baidi holds.” 

“Indeed,” Jules said promptly and echoed with a smile, “Mr. Caden has reached a level 
where nothing can pique his interest anymore.” 

After saying that, he looked at Wollongong. 

“Wollongong, you’d better confess everything you know. You don’t know how 
impressive Mr. Caden is. When up against him, even extremely powerful individuals at 
Grand Emperor Rank’s Ninth Heaven could only take hits until they fled.” 

When he heard that, Wollongong was secretly astonished. 



The Grand Emperor Rank’s Ninth Heaven? This rank was definitely a myth. 

After reaching the Grand Emperor Rank, one would be at the top of the pyramid. 
Moreover, it was very challenging for those at the Grand Emperor Rank to make any 
further breakthroughs. Grand Emperor Rank’s Ninth Heaven seemed to have never 
before appeared in this world’s history. 

According to ancient scrolls, the highest rank prominent figures in history had reached 
was only the Grand Emperor Rank’s Eighth Heaven. 

He was secretly astounded, but he did not show it. He had a troubled expression on his 
face. “Sir, I really don’t know.” 

When he heard this, Jules was a little mad. 

Why did Wollongong not get it? 

James was also troubled. 

Jules noticed James furrowing his brow and knew right away that James was 
displeased. 

He immediately stepped forward, pulled out a token, and pointed it in the direction of 
Wollongong. 

“Wollongong, I command you to disclose Mount Baidi’s location right now.” 

As soon as Wollongong saw the token, he was taken aback. 

“The martial community token?” 

Numerous years ago, the Boundless Realm hosted a grand event, and countless 
prominent figures participated. 

The grand event was a tournament. Whoever rose above the rest could become the 
leader of the Holy Realm. 

During that grand event, with strength at the Grand Emperor Rank’s Eighth Heaven, a 
prominent figure from Elixir Pavilion crushed everyone else and became the best in the 
world. A martial community token was also created. Seeing the token was like seeing 
the Great Grandmaster. 

When facing the martial community token, Wollongong dared not be dismissive. 

He immediately bowed. “Great Grandmaster.” 



Grasberg was no exception. With a respectful expression on his face, he greeted, 
“Great Grandmaster.” 

Jules was holding the martial community token. Who dared to defy him once he showed 
the token? 

Anyone who defied him would be taking a stand against the Great Grandmaster. 

Wollongong, as a Grand Emperor, had shown sufficient deference in the presence of 
the martial community token. 

However, he absolutely could not disclose anything about Mount Baidi. He could not tell 
them, even if that senior of the Elixir Pavilion who had gone into seclusion appeared. 
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about Mount Baidi. He also had no idea why James was aware that he knew about 
Mount Baidi. 

There was too much to Mount Baidi’s secret. He definitely could not tell them. 

Jules was out of ideas. He even showed the martial community token, but it was no use. 

The martial community token was given to him by his grandfather. His grandfather gave 
him it specifically because he was afraid that he would face danger while out and about. 

Jules glanced at James, who was sitting in a nearby chair, his face pensive. 

He was actually worried that James would flip out 

Jules had witnessed James’ strength firsthand. If James flipped out, the World Pavilion 
would be doomed. He was still hoping to marry Monica, and he did not want the World 
Pavilion to meet such a fate. 

Nonetheless, James was only pondering. He showed no signs of rage. 

‘As expected of Mr. Caden,’ Jules thought to himself. His respect for James was like an 
endless deluge. 

After some deliberation, James looked at Wollongong, who was standing nearby, and 
said, “Think it over. I’ll give you some time. For now, I’ll be staying temporarily at the 
World Pavilion.” 



Jules immediately said, “Hurry up and arrange the accommodation.” 

Wollongong glanced at Grasberg. 

Grasberg took the hint and quickly went to make the arrangements. 

James was arranged to stay in a courtyard on a mountain behind the main peak. He 
temporarily lived in the courtyard. 

Jules eagerly followed. He stood in front of James with a respectful expression on his 
face and asked, “Mr. Caden, what kind of place is this Mount Baidi exactly? Why do you 
want to go to Mount Baidi?” 

James cast a glance at Jules. 

He thought Jules was quite good. At the very least, he was able to enter the World 
Pavilion with Jules leading the way. 

Without attempting to hide anything, he said, “To find a herb.” 

“What kind of herb is it? Elixir Pavilion has gathered herbs from all over the world. Tell 
me. The Elixir Pavilion might have it.” 

When James heard that, he had an epiphany. 

‘Right. The Elixir Pavilion is the most powerful force in this world, and they produce 
elixirs. The sect must have a large collection of divine objects.’ 

After giving it some thought, he could not help but hand over the list of items given by 
Emperor Jabari. 

Jules accepted and took a look at it. He was a Divine Rank alchemist, an alchemist at 
the Three Divine Stages even. The moment he looked at it, he knew what these items 
were. 

He took a deep breath. So many items of the Emperor Rank? 

These Emperor Rank items were all hard to come by. 

‘What exactly does Mr. Caden want to make?’ 

Jules could not help but glance at James. 

After that, he said with a smile, “Mr. Caden, the Elixir Pavilion has indeed collected 
some of the items on this list. If you do need them, come with me to the Holy Realm 



after a while and be a judge at the Elixir Pavilion’s disciple enrollment. At that time, I’ll 
speak with my father and ask him to give you some.” 

“That will be the best.” 

James smiled as well. 

These items were extremely difficult to collect. The Elixir Pavilion had some. If they 
could actually give them to him, he would save a lot of time searching for them. 

James continued, “I’m going to Mount Baidi in search of a divine object known as Mystic 
Piece.” 

“Mystic Piece?” 

Jules was stunned. 

He was from Elixir Pavilion, yet he had never heard of Mystic Piece. 

James explained, “This is a treasure created by fusing the Blood Essence of powerful 
individuals at the Grand Emperor Rank’s Ninth Heaven and above in a divine object and 
nurturing it for countless years.” 

“I see.” 

Jules nodded and said, “Mr. Caden, I know that you don’t want to take advantage of 
your strength to bully others. How about this? I’ll go meet with Wollongong again, talk to 
him, and see if he can tell me the location of Mount Baidi.” 

James waved his hand slightly and said, “Go ahead.” 

He was out of options right now. He could only pin his hope on Jules. 

Jules left James’ temporary residence. 
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standing behind James, finally said, “Sir, why exactly are you going to Mount Baidi in 
search of the divine object?” 

“You’ll know later.” 



James did not say much. He leaned against a chair, closed his eyes, and started to 
think about what he should do next. 

Yevpraksiya, on the other hand, stood behind him and massaged his shoulders. 

At this moment, Jules arrived at the main hall of the World Pavilion once again. 

Wollongong was talking to Grasberg about something. When he saw Jules 
approaching, he immediately closed his mouth. 

Jules walked over with a smile and glanced at Monica, who was nearby. 

Monica had a perfect figure and a perfect face. She was truly a rare, elegant beauty. 

Jules’ gaze caused Monica’s heart to fill with disgust. She snarled, “What are you 
looking at?” 

“Right.” 

Only then did Jules come out of his trance. He looked at Wollongong, who was at the 
forefront, bowed, and said, “Master of the World Pavilion, I came here this time to make 
a marriage proposal.” 

After he said that, he snapped his fingers. His accompanying subordinates immediately 
opened the box that had been carried over. 

As soon as it was opened, an enticing fragrance permeated the air. 

The box was filled with Empyrean herbs that were hard to come by. All of them were of 
higher quality than the Divine Rank. 

“Make a marriage proposal?” 

Wollongong was slightly stunned. 

With a serious expression on his face, Jules answered, “Yes. I’ve taken a fancy to the 
Grand Priestess of the World Pavilion, Monica Trinity. I’m here right now specifically to 
make a marriage proposal. After we marry, the World Pavilion and the Elixir Pavilion will 
be related by marriage. The Elixir Pavilion will provide protection for the World Pavilion 
in the future.” 

“This is great.” 

Wollongong immediately exclaimed in delight. 

The Elixir Pavilion was the most terrifying force in this world. 



Although the World Pavilion was a major sect in the Spiritual Realm, they were not 
notable throughout the Boundless Realm. 

If they could form a marriage alliance with the Elixir Pavilion, it would definitely be a 
good thing for World Pavilion. 

“Not possible.” Monica instantly stepped forward, looked at Jules, and said, “Even if I 
were to marry someone, there’s no way I would marry you.” 

As the Grand Priestess of the World Pavilion, even though she had never met the 
Young Master of the Elixir Pavilion, she had heard of him. 

Monica was aware that the Young Master of the Elixir Pavilion was dissolute and had 
married many beautiful women from major sects and families. In his household, there 
were at least eight hundred wives, if not a thousand. 

If she were to get married, she wanted to marry someone she liked. Furthermore, they 
could only get married to her. Even if they married more wives, they could only have a 
few. 

Jules, however, had married about a thousand wives. 

How could she put up with her partner having so many wives? 

With a beaming smile on his face, Jules said, “Don’t be so quick to decline. You’re 
aware of my identity. I’m the Young Master of the Elixir Pavilion. If you marry me, you’ll 
be the Young Lady of the Elixir Pavilion and the wife of the future Master. Wouldn’t it be 
nice to be the motherly figure of the entire world?” 

“I’m not interested.” Monica rolled her eyes. 

“Marry him. You must marry him,” Wollongong said in a commanding tone. 

It was an excellent opportunity for them to be connected to the Elixir Pavilion. He could 
not possibly miss it. 

She would still need to wed him even if she were his own daughter, never mind the 
Grand Priestess. 

“Master…” Monica looked at Wollongong with a pleading look on her face. 

Wollongong said, “It has been decided. You may leave now. During this time, stay in the 
sect. Don’t wander around. After an auspicious day has been determined, you will be 
married off to the Holy Realm.” 

Jules was very pleased. 



No sect would turn him down if he paid them a visit and proposed marriage. 

After dealing with his own matter, he ate some spiritual berries while looking at 
Wollongong, and said with a carefree expression, “Wollongong, about Mount Baidi, 
have you thought about it? Don’t hold it in, just tell me what you know. 

“I assure you that Mr. Caden is only going to Mount Baidi to look for a herb. He has no 
interest in anything else.” 

Wollongong glanced at Jules. He had grown curious about James. 

What kind of person was he to command such respect from the Young Master of the 
Elixir Pavilion? 

“Just who is this so-called Mr. Caden, Young Master?” 
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He was curious as to what kind of person James was to command such a high level of 
respect from the Young Master of the Elixir Pavilion. 

Monica was very displeased, but she did not leave. Now that she heard the Master of 
World Pavilion inquire about James, her interest was piqued as well, and she listened 
intently nearby. 

As soon as Wollongong asked about James, a look of respect appeared on Jules’ face. 

“You have no idea how terrifying Mr. Caden is.” 

He began to get lost in his memories. 

“A while ago, I headed to the Eidolon Sect, but I accidentally got caught up in a 
conspiracy and entered a Cursed World. 

“Do you know about curses? 

“It’s Curse Power. According to rumors, it is a power left by an Ancestral God during the 
Primeval Age. That world is filled with Curse Power. 

“In that world, there was a prominent figure. This prominent figure was in control of 
countless vicious beasts and living beings. The weakest among these vicious beasts 



and living beings were at the Three Divine Stages. Numerous Quasi-Emperors were 
among them, and even a lot of powerful individuals of the Grand Emperor Rank. 

“This mysterious person laid out a Resurrection Formation with the intent to resurrect an 
extremely powerful individual. 

“In the end, Mr. Caden dissolved all the Curse Power in the living beings. 

“Moreover, the rank of that mysterious cultivator was only at Grand Emperor Rank’s 
Second Heaven. However, after he absorbed the Curse Power of the Cursed World, his 
strength was comparable to Grand Emperor Rank’s Ninth Heaven. 

“He was an invincible force, plus he was in control of many powerful figures. Nobody 
could match him. Even the most powerful cultivator in the Eidolon Realm, Martial 
Reverend, could not do anything to him. 

“Finally, Mr. Caden was the one who stepped forward and defeated the mysterious 
person until they fled. 

“Are you aware of that kind of power? That is a power that surpasses everything. Even 
a powerful figure at the Grand Emperor Rank will tremble in fear in the face of this 
power.” 

… 

Jules slowly recounted his experiences in the Cursed World. 

When Monica listened up until this point, she could not help but ask, “Is he really that 
powerful? That can’t be right. His aura is only at the Sage Rank. Could you have made 
a mistake?” 

“Made a mistake? How is that possible?” 

Jules shook his head and said, “You have no idea how many powerful figures he saved 
this time. All of these powerful people owe him their lives. Among them, there are many 
Grand Emperors. If he issues a call to action, these powerful figures will certainly put 
their lives on the line for him. If he establishes a sect, it will undoubtedly surpass the 
Elixir Pavilion.” 

Jules was not at all kidding. 

James had saved too many powerful figures. A lot of them were Grand Emperors. 
There were even countless Quasi-Emperor. More terrifying than that was a group of 
prominent figures at the Three Divine Stages. 

It would be extremely frightening once these powerful figures matured. 



Although Jules was dissolute, he was not dumb. He knew that currying favor with 
James would be beneficial to the Elixir Pavilion. 

After he said that, he cast a glance at Wollongong, who had a contemplative look on his 
face and said nonchalantly, “You should be honored that Mr. Caden gave you the 
healing elixir. He did not strike you or forcibly interrogate you. That’s because Mr. 
Caden has cultivated to such a high level. His self-cultivation is great. He couldn’t be 
bothered to strike.” 

“H-He’s really that powerful?” Wollongong also asked. 

“It’s absolutely true. In the Cursed World, over ten billion powerful figures witnessed this 
battle firsthand. He had a plethora of treasures on him as well. Every one of them has 
the power to bring mass destruction.” 

Jules was enthralled. He was quite interested in learning what kind of treasures James 
used during the battle. 

“Besides, Mr. Caden’s sword techniques are exceptional. His sword techniques are too 
terrifying.” 

Jules could not help but give praise. 

Wollongong started to ponder. 

If James was truly that powerful, he would not be interested in Mount Baidi’s 
inheritance. 

“Mr. Caden is really going to Mount Baidi just to find a divine herb, right?” Wollongong 
asked after giving it some thought. 

Jules nodded and said, “That is absolutely the case, I swear on my life.” 

Currently, Wollongong was also a little intrigued. 

If James followed along, he might be able to break the formation and acquire the 
inheritance. 

After some thought, he said, “Young Master, you should first get some rest. We’ll talk 
again about the marriage.” 

As he said that, he waved his hand slightly. 

Jules had said everything he could. If Wollongong remained unresponsive, there was 
nothing he could do. 
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Monica looked at Wollongong with a puzzled look and asked, “Master, what kind of 
place is Mount Baidi?” 

Wollongong took a deep breath and said slowly, “Mount Baidi interrelates with a major 
secret. The Trinity family has guarded this secret for eons.” 

“Mount Baidi actually exists?” Monica was surprised. 

However, Wollongong did not say anything else. He stood up and left the main hall. 

Grasberg followed. 

The two walked side by side. 

“Master, are you really going to disclose the secret of Mount Baidi?” asked Grasberg. 

Wollongong thought awhile and said, “The Trinity family has guarded this secret for 
eons. Throughout these eons, my family has given birth to powerful individuals above 
Grand Emperor Rank’s Fifth Heaven. Regardless, the formation of Mount Baidi has not 
been broken, even after our ancestors died. 

“If this Mr. Caden is really that powerful, he might be able to break the formation. 

“Moreover, Mount Baidi is only known to my family. Outsiders are completely unaware 
of it, but James knows about it. Perhaps he can actually decipher Mount Baidi’s secret. 

“However, I’m still hesitant about whether I should disclose it. Please let me consider it 
for a few days.” 

Wollongong turned around and left. 

Meanwhile, Jules had already returned to the courtyard where James was at. He 
walked over with a grin and called out respectfully, “Mr. Caden.” 

James glanced at him and asked, “How’s the situation?” 

Jules said, “Wollongong seemed to be a little intrigued. Don’t worry. Give him a few 
days to consider. He might come to see you.” 

“Alright.” 



James nodded. 

He was not worried. After all, there was still plenty of time. 

“By the way, have you really not heard of the Ancestral God Rank Elixir?” James asked. 

Jules was the Young Master of the Elixir Pavilion. If he had never heard of the Ancestral 
God Rank Elixir, this Elixir Pavilion was not the one he was looking for. 

Jules shook his head solemnly and said, “I’ve never heard of it, really. The Ancestral 
God Rank Elixir. It’s too mystical. After consuming it, one will gain the power of an 
Ancestral God. Ancestral Gods are legends. In the history of the Boundless Realm, no 
cultivator was able to reach this rank. So how could the Ancestral God Rank Elixir be 
produced?” 

He was only aware of the Ancestral God Rank Elixir. However, Jules did not know that 
the Ancestral God Rank Elixir was from the Primeval Age. 

James told him about some things, but not in great detail. 

“If you don’t know, forget about it.” 

James made no further inquiries. 

Jules had a lot of questions in his head, but when he noticed James had closed his 
eyes to rest, he wisely decided not to ask anymore. 

Subsequently, James lived temporarily in the World Pavilion. 

His stay lasted for three months. 

Three months later, Wollongong could no longer suppress the injuries in his body. He 
came to see James. 

Wollongong at this moment seemed to be a completely different person from before. 
The present him was dying. His aura was very weak. 

“Mr. Caden,” he called out respectfully. 

“Mhm.” James nodded softly. 

Wollongong got right to the point, saying, “You were right. I’m indeed injured, and I was 
injured on Mount Baidi. I’m willing to reveal the secret of Mount Baidi now. Please give 
me the elixir.” 



Without hesitation, James took out the elixir given to him by Emperor Jabari right away 
and handed it to Wollongong. 
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and accepted the elixir. 

He had visited Mount Baidi several times for this family secret. However, he was injured 
each time. This time, his injuries were more severe. Even as a Grand Emperor, he was 
unable to heal the injuries in his body. 

At a critical moment, James appeared. 

Originally, he did not want to reveal the secret, but after weighing the pros and cons, he 
decided to reveal it. 

Once he accepted the elixir, he did not consume it immediately. 

James looked at Wollongong and asked, “You can reveal it now, right?” 

Wollongong glanced at Yevpraksiya, who was behind James. 

James said nonchalantly, “She’s one of our own. It’s alright. Speak freely.” 

Wollongong sat down nearby and started to get lost in his thoughts. After a while, he 
finally said, “Mount Baidi is on a barren planet near Ethos Realm. This planet was very 
prosperous during the Primeval Age. However, time has rendered this planet obsolete. 
At this point, no living beings visit this planet.” 

James was listening intently. 

Jules was also close by. He was also curious about what kind of place this Mount Baidi 
was exactly and why it had taken so much effort for Wollongong to finally disclose it. 

Wollongong continued, “In the Primeval Age, there was a powerful sect. This sect was 
named the Divine Shadow Sect. The Sect Leader of the Divine Shadow Sect was a 
being at the peak of Grand Emperor Rank’s Ninth Heaven, drawing close to the 
Ancestral God Rank indefinitely. 

“However, a disaster swept through. This disaster caused the destruction of the entire 
world. At this critical time, this region, where the Boundless Realm is located, was 
sealed off. Though that was the case, the Divine Shadow Sect was also destroyed. 



“The ancestor of the Trinity family was once a core disciple of the Divine Shadow Sect. 
That year, everyone in the Divine Shadow Sect died. Only my ancestor survived. 

“My ancestor left a message that within the ruins of Divine Shadow Sect, there is an 
invincible signature skill, as well as an invincible weapon. This invincible signature skill 
can break through the extreme and reach the Ancestral God Rank.” 

… 

James listened intently. 

During the Primeval Age, a world-shattering major event occurred, causing the entire 
era to perish. 

James had a general understanding of the event during the Primeval Age. It was the 
incident in which human Ancestral Gods united to oppose the Heavenly Path. However, 
it was a failure. As a result, the entire epoch of the Primeval Age perished. 

The Boundless Realm, on the other hand, had been sealed away before the world was 
destroyed. This era did not experience a gap in history. This era retained some 
remnants of the Primeval Age. 

Wollongong went on, “Back then, before the Sect Leader of the Divine Shadow Sect 
died, they laid out a Superformation that encircled the entire Divine Shadow Sect. 
Mount Baidi is the ruins of the Divine Shadow Sect. On the outskirt of Mount Baidi, there 
is a powerful formation. Moreover, outside the formation, there is a beast standing 
guard.” 

Wollongong revealed everything about Mount Baidi. 

Once he listened to him, Jules finally understood. It made sense why Wollongong was 
unwilling to reveal it. It turned out to be linked to a massive boon. Even if it were 
someone else, they would not readily divulge it either. 

After talking about everything, Wollongong felt much lighter. 

“For generations, the Trinity family has guarded this secret in the hopes of one day 
breaking the formation, entering the ruins of the Divine Shadow Sect, and acquiring the 
superior inheritance. However, a long time has passed, and the Trinity family is still 
unable to decipher the formation. 

“Perhaps this is fate. Even if my family has this secret, we are unable to obtain this 
fortune.” 

James asked, “Which planet is Mount Baidi located on specifically?” 



Wollongong took out a celestial map. 

He pointed at a planet that appeared to be yellow and said, “This is it.” 

As he said this, he handed over the map. 

James took it and looked at it while holding it. After memorizing which planet it was, he 
stood up, bowed, and said, “Thank you for your information.” 
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around to leave. 

Jules immediately stood up and said in a hurry, “Mr. Caden, you’re going right now?” 

“Mhm.” 

James nodded. 

Jules’ eyes shifted around. 

The inheritance from the Primeval Age was definitely something great, even though he 
might not get it. However, if he followed James there, even if he did not get anything 
significant, he would at least get some perks. 

Wollongong had some other ideas as well. He also stood up and said, “Mr. Caden, it’s 
fine not to hurry these few days. How about this? Stay for a few days at the World 
Pavilion first. After a few days, I’ll arrange for a disciple of my sect to take you there. 
What do you think?” 

How could James not be aware of what Wollongong was thinking? 

After giving it some thought, he said, “Sure.” 

He stayed at the World Pavilion for the time being. 

Wollongong turned around and left after greeting James briefly. 

After he left, he immediately summoned Monica, the sect’s Grand Priestess. 

On the main peak, there was a hidden room. This hidden room held nothing. There was 
only a straw mat on the ground. Wollongong sat in a lotus position on the straw mat. 



Monica walked over with a respectful expression on her face and said, “Master, did you 
call me for something?” 

Wollongong glanced at Monica, who was standing at a side, and said, “Yes, there is 
something.” 

After that, he told her about Mount Baidi. 

“A major sect’s inheritance from the Primeval Age is hidden in Mount Baidi. There are 
numerous Supernatural Powers and signature skills. There is also an invincible weapon. 
I’ve already told James about this secret.” 

“In a few days, James will travel to Mount Baidi. I’m not sure if he’ll be able to kill the 
beast outside Mount Baidi or break the formation. 

“However, he should give it a try. I intend to send you to go with James.” 

Monica was listening intently. When she listened up until this point, she could not help 
but ask, “Master, do you want me to steal the boons and inheritance from James? If he 
truly is as powerful as Jules said, how will I be able to do that?” 

Wollongong’s expression was solemn as well. He said, “I really can’t tell what is the 
rank of his cultivation base. However, Jules couldn’t have lied. If he has actually 
reached that level, he won’t be interested in these boons and opportunities.” 

If James had truly attained the level Jules had claimed, he would not be interested in 
these boons. In that case, the inheritance left by the Divine Shadow Sect was very likely 
to be obtained if he sent Monica. 

On the other hand, if James was interested in these and was going there for them, he 
might be in danger if he followed. Thus, he intended to send Monica. 

After instructing Monica, Wollongong waved his hand slightly and said, “Alright. You 
may leave.” 

“Yes, Master.” 

Wollongong addressed him with respect, then turned around and left. 

A moment after she left, the Great Elder, Grasberg, walked in. 

“Master,” Grasberg called out. 

“Mhm.” Wollongong nodded softly and said, “James will leave the World Pavilion for 
Mount Baidi after a few days. Follow him in the shadows. See if you can seize the 
boons. If you can’t, don’t bother. If you can, you must seize the boons.” 
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what Jules had said. He did not believe James was actually going to Mount Baidi just for 
a herb. 

He made some plans. 

Over the next few days, James stayed temporarily at the World Pavilion. 

In the blink of an eye, three days passed. 

After three days, many people gathered at the entrance to the main hall of the World 
Pavilion’s main peak. 

Wollongong was explaining to James some circumstances on Mount Baidi. 

James kept them in mind. 

After he had memorized them, he looked at Yevpraksiya, who was beside him, and 
said, “Stay at the World Pavilion for the time being. After I found the herb that I need, I’ll 
come to pick you up.” 

“Sir.” Yevpraksiya looked reluctant. She said, “Don’t you have the Celestial Abode? Let 
me go inside the Celestial Abode. I can wait for you in there.” 

James thought for a while, then nodded. He waved his hand casually. A force then 
formed in his hand and collected Yevpraksiya into the Celestial Abode. 

Wollongong looked at James, Jules, and Monica, and reminded them, “Mount Baidi is 
not a typical place. Be careful.” 

James said, “Thank you for the reminder.” 

After that, James summoned the Saucer. 

When he saw James summoned the Saucer, Wollongong slightly furrowed his brow. ‘As 
an extremely powerful cultivator, he is still using such a low-grade Saucer? An 
extremely powerful cultivator would be able to tear open the sky without trouble and 
appear at Mount Baidi easily.’ 

Nonetheless, he did not say anything. James took the initiative and entered the Saucer. 

After that, Jules and Monica followed him into the Saucer as well. 



James directed the Saucer to quickly gain altitude and depart the Spiritual Realm, flying 
into the vast expanse of outer space. 

The region where Mount Baidi was located was not particularly far from the Spiritual 
Realm. It would take about a month to reach there by Saucer. 

Jules was also unable to understand why James wanted to move forward slowly with 
the Saucer. Would it not be nice to tear open the sky and arrive at the planet where 
Mount Baidi was in an instant? 

However, he also did not inquire. 

From his perspective, after reaching James’ level, everything he did was right. 

Monica, on the other hand, was once again skeptical of James’ strength. 

In the blink of an eye, a month had passed. 

After a month, James and the others appeared outside a desolate planet. 

James stood in front of the Saucer’s main control screen, looked at the planet that 
appeared on the screen, and said, “It’s probably here, right?” 

Monica glanced at it as well, nodded, and said, “Yes, it’s here. It is said that during the 
Primeval Age, this planet was also a powerful world. Due to the passage of time, this 
world became barren. Now, nobody even knows what the name of this planet is.” 

James controlled the Saucer to move forward. 

The Saucer passed through the atmosphere of this barren planet and eventually landed 
on its surface. 

He opened the Saucer before descending from it. 

Once he appeared on this desolate planet, James sensed a raging force. This force 
recklessly slammed against his body, as if it wanted to rip his body apart. 

Fortunately, his physical strength had reached the Divine Rank. Otherwise, he would 
not be able to withstand this planet’s boisterous force. 

Jules and Monica were both Quasi-Emperors. They could withstand this raging force as 
well. Jules looked at the surroundings. 

On this planet, there were no plants. There were bald mountain ranges all around them. 
Some mountain ranges were even split open. Based on the marks, it seemed that they 
were broken open by extremely powerful cultivators. 



Furthermore, on some mountains, a strong desire to fight could be felt. 
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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3039-“This explains why no living beings live 
here. It’s so dilapidated. Who would want to come here,” Jules muttered. Then, with a 
smile, he looked at Monica who was beside him and reminded her, “Ms. Monica. This 
world is dangerous. Be careful and stay by my side. I’ll protect you.” 

As he said that, he moved closer to Monica with the intention of taking her hand. 

Monica dodged out of the way just in time. With a look of disdain on her face, she said, 
“Who needs your protection? You should protect yourself instead.” 

“You shouldn’t be like this,” Jules immediately became serious. He said, “After we 
return, we’re going to get married. You shouldn’t resist me. You should try to get closer 
to me. As you get closer to me, you’ll discover my positive traits.” 

Monica’s face was filled with contempt. She could not be bothered to argue with Jules. 

Although she could not refuse this marriage, Jules would only get her person, not her 
heart. 

He moved closer to James and asked, “Mr. Caden, where are we going now?” 

James took out the map Wollongong had given him previously. He flipped through the 
map, identified the direction, and said, “Our location should be here. Wollongong said 
Mount Baidi is at the center region of this world. That means right here. We’ll go to 
Mount Baidi first.” 

James was going to Mount Baidi to look for the Mystic Piece. 

As for what the formation of Mount Baidi was really like, he would have to go there to 
find out. 

He believed that with Emperor Jabari’s level of mastery, deciphering the formation of 
Mount Baidi should not be difficult. As long as he could reach Mount Baidi, he would be 
able to acquire the Mystic Piece. 

James had no idea that a prominent figure had been following him. That person was 
indeed the Great Elder of the World Pavilion, Grasberg. 

Grasberg had been trailing James. He was aware that James was a powerful cultivator. 
He did not dare to get too close to him and instead kept his distance. 



As James and the others appeared on this nameless planet, a battleship appeared 
outside this planet out of thin air. 

This battleship was gargantuan. It was larger than a mountain. 

On the battleship’s deck stood an elder. The elder was dressed in a black robe. He was 
very thin. He was so thin that there was only a layer of skin on his face. Even his bones 
were visible. 

Behind him were many soldiers wearing black robes and masks of all shapes and sizes. 

“This should be the place.” 

The elder muttered. 

If James were present, he would definitely recognize this person. This person was the 
Chancellor of the Sanctuary of Darkness, who had absorbed innumerable Curse’s 
strength in the Cursed World at that time, and had been defeated by him and fled. 

“Chancellor.” 

A man approached from behind the Chancellor. 

The man appeared to be about thirty years old. He was dressed in a gray robe. His 
appearance was typical. However, there was a third eye between his brows. 

The man walked over and asked, “Is this really the place?” 

“Yes. It can’t be wrong.” The Chancellor looked ahead at the desolate planet and said, 
“In the Primeval Age, this place was definitely a dazzling planet. I can sense the 
presence of countless spirits here.” 

“Chancellor, why did we come here?” 

The young man was Sanctuary of Darkness’ new Sect Elder. He had only recently 
joined the Sanctuary of Darkness and knew little about some core affairs of the 
Sanctuary of Darkness. Despite being brought along to execute the mission, he had no 
idea what the mission was exactly. 

“Haha.” The Chancellor laughed. 

“You didn’t know about this. This place is a significant world during the Primeval Age. All 
living beings on this planet died as a result of the battle in the Primeval Age. After living 
beings die, their souls disperse. However, all of those who died were powerful 
cultivators. They would not die completely but would leave some spirits behind. 



“Last time, in the Cursed World, I intended to resurrect an extremely powerful figure 
from the Primeval Age, but it was disrupted. The Sanctuary of Darkness needs more 
powerful cultivators. The purpose of coming here this time is to use Curse Magic and 
forcibly gather the spirits at this location in order to form a completely new living being. 

“A living being formed from a mass of countless powerful cultivators’ spirits must be 
extremely powerful.” 

The Chancellor burst out laughing. His laughter was low and sinister. 
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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3040-Last time, the Chancellor’s mission failed. 

The Sanctuary of Darkness had worked on this plan for a very long time before carrying 
it out. However, it ultimately failed. Not only did it fail, but it also resulted in the loss of 
the Twelve Furies of Heaven and Earth, the twelve prominent figures of the Grand 
Emperor Rank. 

After he returned to the headquarters, the Chancellor was almost beaten to death. 

To make amends for his failure, he once again prepared this project. 

He brought many powerful cultivators proficient in Spirit Assemblage Art and searched 
everywhere for planets with spirits. 

On this planet, there were many spirits. 

If they gathered these spirits together and used Cursed Magic, they could forcibly mass 
them into a living being. That strength would be very terrifying, and it would be of great 
use for the following plans of Sanctuary of Darkness. 

“Advance.” 

The Chancellor commanded. 

Following his command, the airship quickly moved forward, vanished from outer space 
in an instant, and entered this barren world. 

At present, James had already rushed toward the center region. 

He was moving forward at a fast pace. Nonetheless, in the eyes of Monica and Jules, 
James’ speed was too slow. 



Regardless, the two said nothing. From Jules’ perspective, whatever James did was 
correct. 

Just like that, after advancing in this barren world for about half a month, they finally 
arrived at the center region, or in other words, the region of Mount Baidi. 

In front of them, there were vast mountain ranges. 

The shapes of these mountain ranges were very odd. From afar, they looked like 
individual skulls. 

After seeing the strange mountain ranges in front of him, James muttered, “So, Mount 
Baidi is actually made of mountains of skulls.” 

“Yeah.” Jules also looked ahead at the mountain ranges shaped like skulls. He could 
not help but gasp. He said, “I wonder if they were formed naturally or by design.” 

James said, “Wollongong said that Mount Baidi is, in and of itself, a very terrifying 
formation. Only after solving the formation of Mount Baidi can we truly enter the ruins of 
the Divine Shadow Sect. However, there is a very powerful beast here. Even 
Wollongong is no match against this beast. According to Wollongong, the beast’s 
strength is about Grand Emperor Rank’s Fourth Heaven.” 

The Grand Emperor Rank was the presence of a pyramid in cultivation. 

Nobody who reached the Grand Emperor was not a prodigy. 

At this rank, one could not cross over their ranks to kill their enemies. 

No matter how powerful and terrifying the Supernatural Power they cultivated was, they 
could not transcend their ranks to annihilate their enemies. 

Jules’ handsome face was bright with a grin. He said, “A beast that is only at the Grand 
Emperor Rank’s Fourth Heaven is insignificant. In front of Mr. Caden, this beast is 
nothing.” 

Monica cast a glance at Jules. 

At this point, Jules still revered and worshiped James so much. 

She was curious to find out if James was truly that powerful. She wanted to see if 
James could annihilate a powerful beast when he was up against them. 

James, on the other hand, was communicating with Emperor Jabari, who was in the 
Celestial Abode. 



“Your Majesty, there’s probably a beast at the Grand Emperor Rank’s Fourth Heaven 
here. Has your strength recovered?” 

James had to rely on Emperor Jabari to kill the beast and decipher the formation. 

From within the Celestial Abode, Emperor Jabari’s voice came over, “How could it be so 
easily recovered? To begin with, I’m in a spirit state. Spirits do not have the physical 
body as a vessel. So, recovery is quite difficult.” 

“What should I do, then?” asked James. 

“Don’t worry,” Emperor Jabari said, “Your physical body was reconstructed with 
Demonic Lotus. This Demonic Lotus itself is quite powerful. It’s comparable to Grand 
Emperor Rank’s Fifth Heaven. I only need a small amount of strength to activate the 
power hidden within your physical body. After it is activated, your physical strength will 
be comparable to Grand Emperor Rank’s Fifth Heaven. When you fight a beast in 
Grand Emperor Rank’s Fourth Heaven, you’ll be able to overpower it.” 

With Emperor Jabari’s words, James felt temporarily relieved. He looked over the 
mountains of skulls ahead and said, “Let’s go.” 

Jules was aware that there was a powerful beast at this location. He did not dare to take 
the lead and instead waited for James to do so. Monica did so as well. She remained in 
her original spot and waited for James to walk first. 

James took a step and strode forward. He was just getting close to Mount Baidi… 

Boom! 

 


